
Time To Stop Pretending, by Scott Morrison

It's time we stop pretending, subtly or overtly, that our particular
group is superior in some way. That's a hidden way of saying, "I'm
superior," (and therefore not inferior). Let's bring our woundedness,
our childhood fears and hurts of inferiority, covered over by the
pretense of individual or collective superiority, to a total and
absolute halt. Completely. Now. If we need to weep, then let's weep
together. And let those tears of shame be tears of relief, tears of
joy, in finally putting down this burden of trying to defend and
justify what we have imagined ourselves to be. What doesn't exist
doesn't need to be defended. It never did. Particularly in recent
years, many of us have had very powerful awakenings, but these
experiences, in and of themselves, do not mean that much unless we
allow ourselves to be transformed, completely, by what we have
discovered. If we try to use them to validate our religious and peer
identities and opinions, with our various secret and subtle motives
and perceptions so shaped, we corrupt our awakening, and are already
entangled in delusion. (And when we make ourselves or our group or our
path or the teacher we've identified ourselves with special, we make
ourselves separate.) The most any spiritual institution can do is to
support and celebrate what is already real and true without
reservation. Full awareness, peace, freedom, clarity and joy can, and
do, only exist now. If any of us still find ourselves suffering from
the symptoms of ignorance, divisiveness or competition, that is to
say, fear, envy, anger, sorrow, frustration, disappointment, jealousy,
self-loathing, guilt, depression, loneliness, despair, or confusion,
it is because we are still negotiating with God, still negotiating
with Truth, still negotiating with Love, still negotiating with
Freedom, still negotiating with Serenity. The pain is none other than
the agony of lying to ourselves about what we want more than anything
else. It is like finally finding the lover we have always longed for,
but holding back in terror of losing that love. -- Scott Morrison,
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